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File Reference: M2006/0815 

Mr David Mason
Director
Disability Rights Policy
Human Rights & Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 5218

SYDNEY  NSW  1042  

Dear Mr Mason 

Subject: 
Queensland Rail Application for Exemption from the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002


Thank you for your email of 17 December 2007 to Derek Tarry of this office concerning a temporary exemption application from Queensland Rail under section 55 of the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 (DDA) from relevant provisions of the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002 (Transport Standards).  I note the exemption relates to provision of additional allocated accessible spaces on the Tilt Train services operated by Queensland Rail.  Queensland Rail has sought exemption from the Transport Standards for a period of 5 years.
The application was circulated to the members of the Accessible Public Transport Jurisdictional Committee (APTJC) for their consideration.  After carefully considering the matter, APTJC members concluded that the exemption sought by Queensland Rail was a reasonable request based on the Terms and Conditions outlined in their application, particularly noting the requirements to:

· Maintain the existing number of allocated spaces on the Tilt Train services;

· Continue to monitor the utilisation of allocated spaces across the Tilt Train services for signs of increased demand, provide for increases in demand should they eventuate, and advise HREOC accordingly;
· Report annually to HREOC on allocated space utilisation;

· Research potential seating options that would provide for additional allocated spaces or additional provisions for people with disabilities; and
· Examine ways to market the accessibility provisions of Tilt Trains to promote an increase in use of allocated spaces on these services.
Whilst APTJC generally supports the exemption application, Committee members have raised the following observations for HREOC’s information in its consideration of the application:

· The need for timeframes for issues Queensland Rail is investigating and examining – or preparation of a simple action plan by a specified date incorporating acceptable timeframes for review, evaluation and upgrades; and
· Replace the requirement for reasonable booking times with a requirement for comparable booking times.

If you have any queries on this matter, please contact Mr Derek Tarry at derek.tarry@infrastructure.gov.au or on (02) 6274 8106.

Yours sincerely
Kym Starr
Section Manager

Logistics and Accessible Transport Section
Maritime and Land Transport Division
     February 2008
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